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M E M O R A N D U M  
January 4, 2011

TO:  Lake County Planning, Building and Zoning Committee
[image: ]
FR:  Patrick Tierney, Principal Planner
        Lake County Department of Planning and Development

RE:   M - Subdivision – Shields Township
         Plat Amendment – Lot and open space reconfiguration 


The M-Subdivision was approved by the Planning, Building and Zoning Committee on December 7, 2007. The subdivision consists of 4 single-family residential lots that take access from Quassey Avenue.  The owners’ of lots in the subdivision have submitted a request to amend the subdivision engineering with the intent of improving the buildable area for each lot.  In order to accommodate this request, a site-specific base flood determination was performed resulting in the reconfiguration of the open space in the subdivision to encompass the base flood elevation. The results of the flood study impacted the extent of the open space as well as the ownership of the open space; this necessitated the following changes to the original Final Plat: 

1. Outlot A of the original subdivision was removed from the plat and the land contained in the Outlot is incorporated into Lots 1 and 2; and
2. The ownership responsibilities for the open space shall be changed from Common Open Space for Natural Resource Protection Purposes to Deed Restricted Open Space for Natural Resource Protection Purposes over all lots in the subdivision. 

Article 10, Section 10.2.1.2.d. of the Unified Development Ordinance classifies a Plat Amendment as any modification of a recorded final plat that does not result in additional lots.  The amendment has been circulated to staff and all utility companies and all have endorsed the amendment.  The applicants’ have been given authorization to obtain signatures on the final plat.

A copy of the request and proposed plat amendment are attached to this report.

Recommendation
Staff recommends that the plat amendment be granted. 

Reasons for Recommendation

It is staff’s opinion, the reduction in the easement should be granted for the following reasons:

· The base flood elevation and grading plans have been approved by staff. 

· The subdivision, as proposed with the amendment, more accurately reflects the actual natural resource base for the subdivision.

· By placing the open space in a deed restriction for each lot, the amendment improves the administrative aspects of long-term maintenance of the open space. 
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